

## **PTA Meeting**

**18 February 2020**

**Present:** Nicole Fricker, Merillees Nichols, Veronica Kloeten, Richard Shaw, Louise Cox, Kelvin Vezeindhout

**Apologies:** Skye Ballaban, Alison Reeves, Jenny Walters, Sarah Hainsworth, Casey Pattenden

## **FINANCIALS**

<b>00</b>	<b>\$20,410.63</b>
<b>AED</b>	<b>\$366.94</b>
<b>Savings</b>	<b>\$7,762.74</b>
<b>Total</b>	<b>\$28,540.31</b>

## **PTA MEETINGS**

Hold only two meetings per term to encourage new members.

TERM ONE 18<sup>th</sup> February, 24<sup>th</sup> March (AGM)

TERM TWO 12<sup>th</sup> May, 23<sup>rd</sup> June

TERM THREE 4<sup>th</sup> August, 1<sup>st</sup> September, 22<sup>nd</sup> September

TERM FOUR 3<sup>rd</sup> November, 1<sup>st</sup> December

## **FUN FOOD FRIDAY**

TERM ONE Sausage Sizzle 27<sup>th</sup> March – left over sausages from harvest festival

TERM TWO Sliders, Mini Hot Dogs

TERM THREE Nachos

TERM FOUR Sausage Sizzle – Pet Day left over

Helpers from last year are happy to continue.

## **SCHOOL PICNIC**

Nicole to help cook sausages.

Newsletter to advertise sausages available.

## **SECOND HAND UNIFORMS**

We require a volunteer to organise the second hand uniform area. Every couple of weeks tidy up, check any arrivals.

## **HARVEST FESTIVAL**

Liquor license requested

Nicole needs confirmation of Marques – Hydralink, Veronica's

Jenny confirmed fences, singer

Richard and Alison have chilly bins

Eftpos ordered.

We are going to charge \$1 cash withdrawal.

Float for bar, sausage sizzle, face painting, glow sticks.

Sarah Beston organising glow sticks.

Food vans – Food truck League. They are asking for \$50 bond per truck. They want to charge us \$500 and if they sell under this they don't refund any. Nicole has told them we can't afford it.

Nicole has contacted the Cool Stall as they aren't part of the Food Truck League.

We have agreed to pay the \$50 bond if required but nothing else.

Price: \$6 glass but get smaller glasses. Rose, Pinot Gris, Pinot Noir

Sausages \$3

Soft drink \$2

Beer \$6

Craft Beer or Cider?

Veronica is doing face paint \$2. Glow in the dark paint.

#### CLASSROOM REQUEST

Request for smart TV's. 55 inch smart TV. Waiting for quotes. Roughly \$800 x eight. Panasonic. Through George Reeves. PTA have agreed in principal subject to final quote.

We need to retain \$10k for Pet Day.

#### SHADES – PLAYGROUND

Merillees has said that at this stage she would prefer it's not covered. Wishes to keep it a sunlit area. Children aren't on it for very long periods of time. They become mouldy.

Can put a shade sail over the old playground once it's designed.

Shade sails offered by Harrex Family. Not required at this stage.

#### SUNBLOCK CLASSROOMS

Suggestion for bottles of Sunblock in each classroom. Teachers are not prepared to apply. Parents responsibility.

#### MISCELLANEOUS

Nicole will put in newsletter that minutes will be put on website from now on. If people wish to have emailed copies then they must attend a meeting.

Angela Vink is in her final year at the school, so will not unfortunately be helping with design anymore. Richard Shaw suggested that Charlene Burr is someone we could maybe ask?

Funding may be asked for from PTA once Technology building is organised in the future.

Some expressions of interest for new PTA members. Nobody has come along tonight but hopefully will come along. Richard suggested we do a drive on new members.

We need to minute that previous meetings minutes are accepted.

Sides from the school marque are missing from Pet Day.

Meeting closed: 8:00pm

Next Meeting 24<sup>th</sup> March AGM